references to the promotion of ecosystem restorations and resiliencies. We will continue to
observe Forest Service actions and await the arrival of the evenhandedness, good faith, and
attention to trust responsibility that have been repeatedly pledged in the documents under review
and revision.

At the same time, our detailed knowledge of Forest Service lands and decisions lead us to
question Forest Service willingness and ability to make good on these pledges and commitments.
Despite our patience and numerous attempts to guide Forest Service officials, however, we find
that Forest Service stewardship and fiduciary pledges are seldom backed up by good decisions
and right actions.

More specifically, Forest Service decisions to enable and perpetuate the use of wastewater on the
San Francisco Peaks are evidence of ongoing and especially harmful disrespect, desecration, and
destruction of our ancestral lands and our cultural heritage. Disrespect for our lands, our peoples,
and our cultures is apparently escalating as the Forest Service continues to abandon so much of
its public and tribal fiduciary responsibilities in service to powerful industrial permittees like
Snow Bowl. From our vantage, the historical and ongoing Forest Service failures to attend to
Indian and public trust responsibilities appear traceable to a lack of willingness to make tough
decisions that limit and regulate the proponents of disrespect and destruction.

The Tribe regards the proposed forest management plan and programmatic draft environmental
impact statement (DEIS) for Coconino National Forest primarily as an opportunity to
institutionalize and operationalize Forest Service stewardship mandates and American Indian
trust responsibilities. The proposed plan makes clear that Coconino National Forest is aware of
the diverse and abundant values embedded in the Forest and is aware of the its fiduciary and
stewardship duties. The Tribe’s specific comments on the proposed plan and DEIS respectfully
demand that Coconino National Forest, acting as our federal trustee, translate this awareness into
action to protect the cultural and historical foundations for our Ndee way of life and other the
wellbeing of all people and communities—Ndee and non-Ndee—who rely on Coconino National
Forest lands for water, food, shelter, guidance, and inspiration.

White Mountain Apache Tribe looks forward to seeing Forest Management Plan revisions and
final environmental impact statement confirmations of Coconino National Forest commitments
to American Indian and public trust responsibilities. Far more importantly, the Tribe looks
forward to the first steps in a long-awaited program of on-the-ground actions to protect the
physical integrity of our sacred sites, especially San Francisco Peaks, and to restore the
ecosystems across Coconino National Forest that have been damaged, degraded, and desecrated
by disrespectful management and use.

Please continue consultations with the White Mountain Apache Tribe through communications
with the WMAT Historic Preservation Office.

Sincerely,

Mot T-Alrohe

Mark T. Altaha — THPO
White Mountain Apache Tribe
Tribal Historic Preservation Office



